
TOWN OF GRANBY 
COA Building  

10 West State Street 
Granby, MA 01033 

Telephone: (413) 467-7177      Fax: (413) 467-2080 
Website: www.granby-ma.gov 

 
Town Administrator: Christopher Martin 

 
Granby Select Board: Louis Barry, Chair 
   Mary A. McDowell, Clerk 

Mark L. Bail, Member 
 

Board Meeting: June 17, 2013 @ 6:30 P.M. 
 

AGENDA: 
CALL TO ORDER: 
NEW BUSINESS AND INFORMATION: 

1   Award Highway Bid 
2      Approve and Sign Common Victualler’s License 
3      Approve & Sign Entertainment License 

ADJOURNMENT: 
 



REGULAR SESSION 
SelectBoard 

June 17, 2013 
 

Members Present: Louis Barry, Mark Bail, and Mary McDowell 
 
Others Present: Christopher Martin 
 
Chairman Barry called the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m. 
 
Mr. Barry reported that Dennis LaFleur was planning a grand opening for his business on 
Route 202 on June 22nd.  In order to provide the entertainment he planned for the event 
he needed an entertainment license and he also needed a common victualler’s license to 
sell food on the site. 
 
On a motion by Ms. McDowell and seconded by Mr. Bail, it was unanimously voted to 
approve the entertainment license for Joyrides LLC dba Happy Days Family Fun Spot. 
 
On a motion by Ms. McDowell and seconded by Mr. Bail, it was unanimously voted to 
approve a common victualler’s license for Joyrides LLC dba Happy Days Family Fun 
Spot. 
 
At the last meeting of the Board, the Board did not award the hot-mix asphalt picked-up 
price for FY2014.  Mr. Desrosiers is recommending the award go to John S. Lane & Son 
Inc. at $72.00 per ton due to the closeness of the facility. 
 
On a motion by Ms. McDowell and seconded by Mr. Bail, it was unanimously voted to 
award the FY2014 hot-mix asphalt picked-up contract to John S. Lane & Son Inc. 
 
On a motion by Mr. Bail and seconded by Ms. McDowell, it was unanimously voted to 
adjourn the meeting at 6:45 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Christopher Martin 
Town Administrator 
 


